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ELLY NEWS  

In this issue:  

¶ Principalôs Report 

¶ Kana Information  

¶ Art Room News 
 

¶ Students of the 
Week 

 

School Diary  

24th February-
Swimming Years 1&2                     

1st March ðFamily 
Bush Dance Welcome 
Night  

2nd MarchðSchool 
Athletics Carnival  

7th MarchðSchool 
Photos  

14th March  -  
Introductory Parent/ 
Teacher meetings 

16th-17th Marchð3/4 
Cooriemungle Camp 

 

 

2017 Term Dates 
Term 1: 31/1 ð 31/3  
Term 2: 18/4 ð 30/6  
Term 3: 17/7ð22/9  
Term 4: 9/10ð22/12 
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Assembly 
Next Monday, 27th of February will be the Student Leaders badge presentation at assembly. We will 
present our School Captains and Vice Captains, House and Vice Captains and Student Representative 
Council members with their badges. Weõd love to see our school community come along to support 
this important event in our school calendar.   
This week we officially welcomed our 32 Preps into the school community, introducing them at as-
sembly. Our little people demonstrated great confidence by standing in front of our assembly and ei-
ther introducing themselves, or having their Year 6 buddy do it for themñwell done!  It was particu-
larly nice to see such a large group of parents come along and support this important moment in the 
lives of our students. 
 

 

Family Welcome Night 
Next Wednesday March 1st we are 
holding our annual ôWelcome Nightõ 
for all families to come along and 
have a picnic together, meet the new 
Prep families and, for this year, enjoy 
a bit of a bush dance!  The Billy Tea Bush Band will be here at school during that day teaching our kids 
some bush dances that they will demonstrate for us on the night! The evening will commence at 6pm, 
with our P&F group running a BBQ with sausages and juice boxes for sale. We are looking forward to 
seeing everyone there! 
The following day, Thursday 2nd of March is our annual athletics carnival which will be held at Central 
Reserve. A timeline for the day is included with this newsletter. Parents and friends/family are most 
welcome to come along. Itõs a great day that our students thoroughly enjoy! Come for as little or as 
long as you can.  
 
Parent Teacher Meetings 
Our introductory Parent Teacher Meetings are being held on Tuesday 14th of March. This year we are 
trialing an online booking system that allows parents to make their own meeting times. This is a very 
simple, user friendly system and weõre hoping itõs successful and can be used into the future. The de-
tails for how to log in and book are included in this newsletter and bookings are now OPEN. They will 
close on Friday 10th of March at 9am and will not be accessible after that time. You can alter your own 
booking any time up until close. The system allows you to book with up to 3 teachers, so should cover 
the classroom teachers for all families.  Our Specialist teachers will also be available on the day.  We 
will be monitoring bookings in the lead up to interviews and are happy to provide additional infor-
mation or support should it be required.  
 
Swimming 
Last week I had the pleasure of observing our Year 1/2 students during their first swimming lesson for 
the year. The confidence and maturity our students have demonstrated already is very pleasing. Itõs 
such a pleasure to be able to observe our student representing EPS extremely well when out of our 
school grounds. Well done team! 
 
Leave 
Miss Tait will be taking some well deserved long service leave for the next two weeks. During this 
time Miss Madison Thwaites will be working with the students in 5T. We wish Miss Tait a relaxing 
break! 
 

Angela Hall 
Principal 
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Canteen  
 

Friday February 24th, 2017 
 

Morning Supervisor: Olivia Theodore 
 

9:00am:  

Rachel Langdon, Alisha McDonald, Kara Stewart 
 

Afternoon Supervisor: Nita Carson 

12:30pm: Marlene Farnes, Donna OõRielly 

ˣ˯˲˲˥˳˰˯ˮˤ˥ˮˣ˥ ˯˶˥˲ ˴˨˥ ˴˨˩˳ ˷˥˥˫ 
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CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND  
If you hold a valid means -tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you 
may be eligible for CSEF.  
The annual CSEF amount per student is $125.00.  
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form and all forms must be re-
turned to the office before THIS FRIDAY 24th February, 2017.  
Victorian Government Year 7 and Prep students (in 2017) who are CSEF recipients are 

also automatically eligible for uniform support.  

ARTROOM NEWS  
Chinese New Year celebrations are still happening in the Art 

room and have some Asian Art on display in the Art Gallery 

area in the main building. Please take some time to come and 

admire work by the following children.  

The following students work have been added to our expand-

ed Art Gallery.  

Richie 3B, Bailey C 3B, Mia P 3B, Adriana 3B, Hudson 3B, 

Charles 3B, Jorjah 4/5C, Harrison 4/5C, Arabella 4/5C, 

Grace 5T, Annalise 5T, Brady 5T, Kiahna 5T,Hudson 5T, Luana 

5T, Brock 1/2G, Josh 1/2G, Ethan 1/2G, Ruby 1/2G, Freya 

1/2G, Jesse 1/2G, Koby 1/2G, Emelya 1/2G, Sascha 1/2M, 

Zaydan 1/2M, Mary 1/2M, Isabella 1/2M, Oliver 1/2M, Tory 

1/2M, Saxon 1/2M, Riley L 1/2M, Indee 1/2M, Spencer 1/2M, 

Josh S 3/4G, Josh C 3/4G, Spencer 3/4G, Chloe 3/4G, An-

shdeep 3/4G, Toby S 3/4G, Stephanie 6H, Emily Mc 6H, Zain-

ab 6H, Anna 6H, Chelsea 6H, Imogen 6H, Ashlee 6H, Macken-

zie 6H, Demi 6H, Hermoine 6H, Tahlia 6H, Sienna 4/5C, Kyran 

4/5C, Faith 4/5C, Amber 4/5C, Sarsha 4/5C, Tiffany 4/5C, 

Noah 4/5C, Holly 4/5C, Sophie PS, Addison PS, Lilah PS, Eb-

ony PS, Billy P PS, Imogen 1/2T, Anastasia 1/2T, Chloe 1/2T, 

Ruby H 1/2T, Jordan 1/2T,Tiffia 1/2T and Bryson 1/2T.  

 

FRIDAY NIGHT NETBALL  

If anyoneôs daughter/ son is interested in 
playing netball this year, could you 
please collect a form from the school 
office and fill in all details and return it to 
the school by    Friday 3

rd
 March. 

For more information, please contact 

either Alisha McDonald 0405 455 044 or 

Amanda Mott 0400 315 404. 

KANA INFORMATION  
Saturday the 18th March is Kana Parade time 
again. I would like to run a few Kana Float 
Helper afternoons. Are you creative? Do you 
have practical skills? Do you have OCD? Or 
would you just like to get amongst it and help 
pull an amazing float together? (Not literally!) 
We need you!!! The theme this year is 'Our 
Productive Lands'. Float Helper afternoons are 
scheduled for Monday 27th Feb and 6th March 
and Wednesday 15th March after school and 
then again on the Friday before the parade, 
after school at 3:30. If you are not able to help 
at these times we could give you tasks to do 
outside of these hours. Children may dress as 
anything following the line of the theme if they 
are going to travel on the float on the day. The 
parade starts at 1:00 on Saturday 18th in the 
afternoon. Please indicate and return slip to 
school if you are able to help in any way and/
or if your child/ren are going to join the pa-
rade. Thanks. Caroline McCallum. 

 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

I am available to help on the following Mon-
days/Wednesday 
______________________________________ 

______________________________________ 
 

I am able to help with tasks but not on Mon-
days after school. 
____________________________ 
 

My child/ren will be participating in the parade 
on Saturday 18th March. Name/s and grade/s 
______________________________________
______________________________________
______________________________________ 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Fcartoon-lunch-box-cliparts%2F&psig=AFQjCNESe4JtLIr7H8r6Xk9tBTxUKYp2Yw&ust=1480985971526911
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi5_pvIlf3KAhWBnJQKHZEFCm8QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpenrithrslnc.nsw.netball.com.au%2Fpageitem.aspx%3Fid%3D78322%26id2%3D1%26eID%3D38882%26entityID%3D&psig=AFQjCN
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiEm_mBo6LSAhUJVZQKHTe_AYkQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcliparting.com%2Ffree-scissors-clip-art-16051%2F&psig=AFQjCNGlCTo67-nTmcLmGxCAX2HmsNifZg&ust=1487803702869731
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjQp9bAo6LSAhVEJJQKHQ9bBUYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.colourbox.com%2Fimage%2Fchinese-new-year-2017-astrological-symbol-cartoon-rooster-image-18886844&bvm=bv.
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjQp9bAo6LSAhVEJJQKHQ9bBUYQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.colourbox.com%2Fimage%2Fchinese-new-year-2017-astrological-symbol-cartoon-rooster-image-18886844&bvm=bv.
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi127Lvo6LSAhXIJpQKHQEzBCkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F471541023455047749%2F&bvm=bv.147448319,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNHlOkVKSqPpugoLFAdgcDCBGd0P
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi127Lvo6LSAhXIJpQKHQEzBCkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F471541023455047749%2F&bvm=bv.147448319,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNHlOkVKSqPpugoLFAdgcDCBGd0P
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STUDENT AWARDS  
Prep R Elijah I for having a ôRed Hot goõ and showing persistence when trying to write 

  his name. Well done!  

Prep S  Addison R for showing our school value ôResponsibilityõ both inside and outside. 

  Keep up the great work!  

1/2G   Ruby H for making fantastic connections to our ôaround the worldõ focus. 

1/2M   Tory W for doing the 5Lõs and always contributing to class discussions. 

1/2T  Alyssah W for her positive attitude towards learning new things! Keep up the 

  awesome work.  

3B  Cody T  for always trying his personal best in Maths and for being a patient,       

  polite member of 3B.  

3/4G   Indiana T for her wonderful use of descriptive words when writing narrative 

  openers.  

4/5C   Sarsha F for demonstrating our school values every day and being a positive 

  role model for others in our classroom. Well done Sarsha!  

5T  Jessikah E for her excellent attitude to her learning; working hard, asking    

  questions and persisting when it is difficult.  

6H  Demi H  for showing the courage to step out of her comfort zone when            

  delivering her speech to Banksia House!  

Art  Luana G for showing extreme patience under difficult circumstances.  

Science  Nalani B  for demonstrating an excellent understanding of living and non -living 

  things in Science.  

Sport  Brady H  for outstanding high jump technique.  

School Values  Ryder G  for showing responsibility and independence ñdoing things by himself.  

CAMP COORIEMUNGLE  
A reminder to all parents of students 
in Year 3 and 4 that the final pay-
ment for camp is due on Monday 6th 
March. 
The students will be heading off to 
camp on Thursday 16th March and 
returning on Friday 17th. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiRzI3rp6LSAhWKHZQKHdk1AosQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Ffunny-camping-cliparts%2F&bvm=bv.147448319,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNEaqlVSrDhVToEObd3DRO25von3fw&
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Dear Parents 
Parent/Teacher Introductory Meetings will be on Tuesday14th of March.  We are trialling a new online booking 

system for this event that should make things easier, and more environmentally friendly! Bookings are made 

through www.schoolinterviews.com.au by following these simple instructions: 

 

2017 Athletics Carnival ñThursday 2nd March ñCentral Reserve  
 

Years 3-6:       Years P-2: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

1:50pmñrelays, followed by presentations.  
 

Students will return to school by 3:15pm.  

Parents are welcome to collect their child from the Central Reserve, but must seek approval 

from the classroom teacher on the day.  

 

All students MUST have a school, wide brimmed hat and their own water bottle. Staff will 

have a limited supply of sunscreen that students can access themselves, but we suggest 

applying and providing your own sunscreen.  Students to wear their house colours, with ap-

propriate attire and shoes.  
No shop orders on this day please.  Students must have a packed lunch and ample fluids.  

Parents, family and friends are MOST WELCOME on this day ñthe more, the better!  

Please let us know at the office if youõre able to assist on the day.  

9:40am  100m heats and  

finals  

10:30am  Field events  

1:30pm  Lunch break  

12noon  Field rotations  

1:30pm  Lunch break  

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au


5  

 

Thank you to our sponsors.... 

 


